PARISH OF HOLNEST 
The Annual Holnest Parish Meeting

held on Wednesday 29th June 2022 at 7.00 p.m. in Glanvilles Wootton Village Hall
MINUTES
Present: Cllr Paul Jesty (Chairman), Mark Barden, Peter Dove, Jenny Hunnysett, Ben Lane, Martin Preston, Angela and Graham Sargent, Richard Taylor, Jeremy Taylor, the Clerk
1. Apologies for Absence – Ken Barton 
2.  Minutes of the meeting held on 9th May 2019 and Matters Arising
    It was noted that the minutes required amendment to note that Angela Sargent would be continuing as the Village Hall representative. These were duly amended and signed by the Chairman.
    It was noted that it has been agreed at the 2019 meeting that the sum of £ 1000 would be donated by Holnest Parish to Glanvilles Wootton Village Hall, in addition to £ 1000 to be donated by Berkeley’s Field. The sum of £ 1000 was transferred from Holnest Parish to the Village Hall account in 2021, though the Berkeley’s Field transfer has not taken place. 
3.  Report to parishioners by Holnest Representative on Cam Vale Parish Council of council activities.

Cllr Paul Jesty reported that issues involving the ditch by the bus stop and the repairs to the noticeboard had yet to be resolved. The ditch requires some piping and hard-core to be put down.  

It was agreed that Mark Barden would replace Ken Barton on the Berkeley’s Field committee: - proposed: Graham Sargent, seconded: Paul Jesty.

5.
Approval of Financial Accounts held by Holnest Parish.

The accounts as presented were approved. 
6.
Management of finances held by Holnest Parish.

The Chairman confirmed that the Holnest Parish bank account has been closed and the balance of funds £ 1735.76 had been transferred to Cam Vale Parish Council. The Chairman confirmed that this amount is ring-fenced for use by Holnest Parish. It was asked how easy this would be to retrieve. The Clerk confirmed that a proposal would have to be put in writing for consideration by Cam Vale PC.
7.
 Matters Arising

Jenny Hunnysett asked why Holnest funds were being used for the purposes of the new Village Hall in Longburton, when no contribution was being made towards the existing Glanvilles Wootton Hall. The Chairman explained that the new village hall was a replacement for the old Longburton hall which had been sold to part fund the development. He has personally distributed letters to all households in the Parish explaining the development. It was noted that there was very little parking at the new hall; the Chairman explained that there was hopefully enough and this was the best deal that could be obtained from the planners. It was agreed that any request for funding Glanvilles Wootton Village Hall should be made when the precept is being discussed by Cam Vale PC in the autumn. 
    Graham Sargent noted that a roadside bank was obstructed by an overhanging landowner’s hedge. The Chairman will provide confirmation of the location of this for a report to be made to the Community Highways Officer.
 
